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RE:  Chaseburg Rod and Gun Club 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

The Town of Shelby Police Department uses the Chaseburg Rod and Gun Club for its 

firearms training and practice.  The Chaseburg Club is close to Shelby and it is very 

convenient.  Due to the police officer’s unusual schedule, Officers can usually get in and 

use the facilities.  The Shelby Police Department trains with handguns, rifles and 

shotguns on their pistol, rifle and trap range. 

 

Enhanced fire lanes, blockades and other improvements for the pistol and trap range 

would be better training for the Officers.  Currently the Officers make their own training 

accessories and shooting routines.  Moving, knock down targets and a shooting house 

would be ideal for Police Officer training, but are very expensive and the Police 

Department cannot afford them by itself.  Having access to a facility such as the 

Chaseburg Rod and Gun Club is very beneficial for our department. 

 

 

 

Officer Sharon Neitzke 
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